 Keeping Our Children Safe in Difficult Times:

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month in the Army

[Not to be released without the review and approval of the Installation Commander]

To All Units:

We live in difficult and changing times, and we are dedicated to meeting these challenges.  As the installation commander, it is my responsibility to make sure that every soldier, civilian employee, and family member has the support necessary to achieve our mission.  Today, I want to focus on our children.

· April is the month when we celebrate the well being of all children in our Army family.  April is both the “Month of the Military Child” and “Child Abuse Prevention Month.”  

· Everyone in our community has the responsibility for keeping children safe.

· First, ensure your children are safe, protected and cared for.

· If you don’t have any children, please lend a hand to those who do, or volunteer to help in a child or youth program in our community.

· If you and your family can be foster parents, or adoptive parents, consider this request and contact our Family Advocacy Program Manager (FAPM).

· If you see any child abuse, report it, it’s Army policy.

· Strong, caring families are resources for our Army community, and when our children are protected from harm, our soldiers can bring their full attention to the mission.

· Child abuse prevention is one of my priorities and I want commanders at every level to take appropriate steps to prevent it, protect victims, and hold those who commit it accountable. 

· In April, and throughout the year, join me, and Army installations everywhere, in “Keeping Our Children Safe in Difficult Times.”

Signed:

(Installation Commander’s signature)

